From: Leith R.A. Coghlin

Sent: Wednesday, November 21, 2018 5:15 PM

To: SPPC <sppc@london.ca> **Cc:** Woolsey, Heather

Subject: London appointments to regional conservation authorities

Chair and Members of the Strategic Priorities and Policy Committee,

I would like to request delegation status for your December 4th, 2018 deliberations. My understanding is that the SPPC will consider the submissions of interested applicants for a number of board vacancies of local agencies and institutions.

These vacancies include appointments to at least two of the regional conservation authorities to which London is a constituent municipality - they are: Kettle Creek Conservation Authority and Lower Thames Valley Conservation Authority.

There are a series of significant considerations compiled during the past term of council I believe both council and the SPPC would doubtless find helpful in informing any recommendations related to the appointments to these two conservation authorities.

Your consideration in respect of this matter is appreciated.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Leith R.A. Coghlin Managing Director EnPointe Development Incorporated 460 Wellington St 1(B3) London, ON N6A 3P8